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Hong Kong Exchanges and Clearing Limited and The Stock Exchange of Hong Kong Limited 
take no responsibility for the contents of this announcement, make no representation as to 
its accuracy or completeness and expressly disclaim any liability whatsoever for any loss 
howsoever arising from or in reliance upon the whole or any part of the contents of this 
announcement.
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CLARIFICATION AND SUPPLEMENTAL ANNOUNCEMENT 
IN RELATION TO THE UNAUDITED ANNUAL RESULTS 

FOR THE YEAR ENDED 31 DECEMBER 2021

Reference is made to the announcement of Morris Home Holdings Limited (the “Company”) 
dated 31 March 2022 in relation to the unaudited annual results of the Company for the year 
ended 31 December 2021 (the “Announcement”). Unless the context otherwise requires, 
capitalized terms in this announcement shall have the same meanings as defined in the 
Announcement.

The board (the “Board”) of directors (the “Directors”) of the Company would like to rectify 
the following inadvertent clerical error in the Announcement. In the first paragraph of the 
section headed “Going concern” under note 2 to the unaudited consolidated financial statements 
on page 6 of the Announcement, it was mistakenly stated that “The Group incurred a net loss 
of approximately RMB131,467,000 during the year ended 31 December 2021”, whereas the 
correct figure for the Group’s loss for the year should be RMB120,632,000 instead.

In the first paragraph of page 28 of the Announcement, it was stated that “The Company 
expects the audit will be completed on or before 30 May 2022”. In the second paragraph 
of page 28 of the Announcement, it was stated that “The annual report of the Company for 
the year ended 31 December 2021 is expected to be dispatched to the shareholders of the 
Company and published on the respective websites of the Stock Exchange and the Company on 
or before 30 May 2022”. Following further internal discussions of the Directors, the Company 
decided to revise its expected timetable for the completion of audit and the dispatch of annual 
report to no later than 30 April 2022 and 15 May 2022, respectively. The estimated audit 
timetable above was arrived at by the Company after discussing with its auditor after taking 
into consideration the extra time required to obtain the necessary documents and information 
(including but not limited to audit confirmation letters), on the assumption that the epidemic 
situation stabilizes and barring unforeseen circumstances.
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This announcement is supplemental to and should be read in conjunction with the 
Announcement. Save as clarified and supplemented above, all other information and contents 
in the Announcement remain unchanged.

By order of the Board
Morris Home Holdings Limited

Zou Gebing
Chairman, Chief Executive Officer and Executive Director

Hong Kong, 4 April 2022
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